
Eton Porny C of E First School 
Newsletter 6 – Autumn Term  1 

13th October 2023 
We are all created unique and special.  

He made us all perfect having our own uniqueness.  
1 Peter 4:10-11 “God has given each of you a gift from his great variety of spiritual gifts. Use them well to serve one another.”  

 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

With only one more week until half term, we’ve had to dig out the rain coats (and for some children their enthusiasm 
for getting up in the morning!). This week at school we had a visitor who came to do an external review of the school in 
the area of ‘personal development’ - many of the children met with her throughout the day to give their views. We 
were so proud of how well the children were able to articulate their thoughts and ideas and by far my favourite piece of 
feedback from the whole day was hearing that one of the children had described Eton Porny as ‘a small school with a 
big heart’, I couldn’t agree more! 

Next week is jam-packed with fun activities including the PTA Spooky Disco on Monday 5-6:30pm (Don’t forget to buy 
your tickets!) and Express events for all year groups.  We look forward to seeing you there. 

Wishing you a lovely weekend,  Emma Stanford-Smith (Headteacher) 

LEARNING SNAPSHOTS 
Year 1 have started addition and subtraction in Maths this week. The children have been learning about part-whole 

models and have considered the different ways a number can be split into parts. The children have started a DT Topic 

called ‘Shade and Shelter.’ The children have been considering what makes a good shelter. They have designed their 

own shelters and made prototypes. They are looking forward to making their own real shelters in the garden.  

Ask me: What can I use to make a strong shelter? 
 

 

 

Year 2  had a very exciting trip to Pizza Express earlier this week where they made their own pizzas! The children had 

a great time and enjoyed sampling their pizzas when they returned to school. In English, we have continued to read 

Fantastically Great Women and have learnt about significant figures such as Coco Chanel and Mary Seacole. Children 

have also compared these significant figures, considering their similarities and differences. In maths, children have 

continued to solve a range of addition and subtraction questions, including crossing the tens barrier.  

Ask me:  how did you make the pizza at Pizza Express? 



Year 3 have had a week focused on team working skills, concentration and keeping a positive attitude across all 

subjects. As young athletes, we enjoyed building our team working skills, from making sure that we all take turns in 

passing the ball around our circle to coordinating footwork across the grand hall. We have been mixing and recording 

different watercolours used by renowned artists, like Claude Monet, Pablo Picasso and others. Engaging in artistic 

discussions about why the artists show analogous and complementary colours, we also predicted what effect these may 

have on the viewer.   

Ask me: In our class novel (Pebble in my Pocket), how do you think the pebble felt seeing the landscape change over 

time?   

Year 4 enjoyed their netball lesson this week, practising their shooting skills in the Eton sports hall. In History they have 

produced some lovely pieces of writing about Anglo Saxon life.  Next week we will start to learn more about the Viking 

invasion.  In English the children are planning their short story about one of Arthur’s adventures.  As Arthur heads off on a 

boat to save the village he encounters pirates and monsters.  The children will be using descriptive language and 

paragraph work to develop their stories.  

Ask me: What was life like in an Anglo Saxon Village?  

Reception  have had another busy week! We have spent time this week focussing on the book Only One You which is 

linked to our school vision. We read the story a few times and discussed what makes each of us special. Each child had an 

opportunity to create their own fish. We have made our own book of what makes Reception special and we can’t wait to 

show you at the Express Event next week. We have also had fun trying different challenges this week including sorting 

sounds in the phonics areas and building towers. We also 

enjoyed our first singing assembly with the rest of the 

school. 

Ask me: What makes 

you special? 

 



              CELEBRATION 

ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 
 
   

Reception: Eesa and Kiyaan 

Year 1:  Anthony and Ibrahim 

Year 2:  Pedro and Mia 

Year 3:  Ilyana and Freya 

Year 4:  Kleon and Cameron  

PUPIL OF THE WEEK 
 
 

Reception: Gloria 
 

Year 1:  Roisin 

Year 2:  Maja 

Year 3:  Mila 

Year 4:  Khalam 

A huge well done to all of these children.  
We are really proud of you. 

FORTHCOMING DATES  

16th  

October 

PTA Spooky Disco 5:00-6:30    (See poster 

further down for more information) 

17th  

October 

Year 3 Express event  (2pm Antiquities 

museum)  

19th  

October 
Express Event: R,Y1,Y2,Y4 (2:50pm)  

20th 

October 
Flu Spray–All Years 

20th 

October 

Children break up for half term– Normal 

finish time. 

30th  

October 
Children Return to school. 

6th 

November 
Individual School Photos-All Years 

     Spiritual Spotlight 

Miss Khinda led collective worship this week 

and focused on our value of the month which 

is Responsibilty. She read the children a story 

of The Responsible Rabbit and talked about 

how as you get older you 

take on more responsibilities 

and what things you can do 

to be a responsible person.  

 

 

Please see further down in the newsletter for more 

information on upcoming events over the school 

year. 

Sparkly Green 
 

Harvest Donations 

Please bring in any donations of long life food 

for Harvest Festival to be donated to Windsor 

Food Share from 2nd October- 18th October 

Children In Need  

The School council have been helping the rest 

of the school vote for which charity they 

would like to support this term. We have    

decided to support Children in Need. More          

information to follow.  



SPOTLIGHT ON... 

 

 

Numbots and Times Table Rock Stars (TTRS) are online learning platforms that we’re 

using to support your child’s understanding of number bonds , addition and subtrac-

tion skills and times tables. These are the essential building blocks for higher-level 

maths concepts, so we are excited by the impact that they have on your child’s learn-

ing.  Your child should have their log in details in their school planner 

Numbots: is suitable from Year 1 upwards and gets progressively harder as the chil-

dren complete challenges 

TTRS: is suitable for year 3 and 4. Year 2 children might wish to ‘dip into’ this pro-

gramme but shouldn’t rush ahead to try and do too much of this programme. 

Little and often: In order to get the best out of NumBots, and TTRS we recommend 

that children play regularly for short bursts at a time, aiming for 3 minutes, five times 

a week. 

Important: Please don’t allow siblings, friends or family to answer for them, as the 

programme progresses at the pace of each child. Do feel free to support your child if 

they’re stuck and give them encouragement to keep trying even if it takes a number 

of times to complete a level. 

We celebrate children’s achievements from both of these platforms each week in 

celebration assembly. 

Please see parent guides for both of these programmes attached to the newsletter 

this week. 

Numbots and TTRS 








